Library Company of Philadelphia
Post-Doctoral Fellowships for 2011-2012

National Endowment for the Humanities Post-Doctoral
Fellowships support research in residence at the Library
Company on any subject relevant to its collections, which
cover a variety of fields relating to the history of America and
the Atlantic World from the 17th through the 19th centuries.
Fellows must be U.S. citizens or have been living in the U.S.
for at least three years.

Program in Early American Economy and Society Post-
Doctoral Fellowships support research in the collections of
the Library Company and other nearby institutions on a wide
range of topics concerning the American economy, such as
Atlantic and global dimensions of the American economy; its
commerce, business, technology, manufacturing, agriculture,
internal development, or political economy, down to the

1850s.

The deadline for receipt of applications is November 1, 2010.
The fellowships are tenable for one or two semesters during
the academic year 2011-2010. The stipend for the NEH fel-
lowships is $25,200 per semester; the stipend for the PEAES
tellowships is $20,000 per semester. Applicants must hold a
Ph.D. by September 1, 2011. Senior and mid-level scholars

are also encouraged to apply.

For detailed information and application instructions visit
www.librarycompany.org/fellowships. The Library Company
also offers one-month fellowships and long-term dissertation

tellowships with an application deadline of March 1, 2011.




The Historical Society of Pennsylvania
Balch Institute Fellowships in Ethnic and/or
20th-Century History and
Albert M. Greenfield Fellowship in 20th-Century
History
2011-2011

The Historical Society of Pennsylvania will award two one-
month Balch Institute fellowships to enable research on topics
related to the ethnic and immigrant experience in the United
States and/or American cultural, social, political, or economic
history post-1875 and one Albert M. Greenfield Fellowship for
research in 20®-century history. The fellowships support one
month of residency in Philadelphia during the 2011-2012 aca-
demic year. Past Balch fellows have done research on immigrant
children, Italian American fascism, German Americans in the
Civil War, Pan-Americanism, African American women’s political
activism, and much more. The Albert M. Greenfield Fellowship,
supported by the Greenfield Foundation, is new this year.

The Historical Society of Pennsylvania, enriched by the holdings
of the Balch Institute for Ethnic Studies, holds more than 19
million personal, organizational, and business manuscripts, as
well 560,000 printed items and 312,000 graphic images that
richly document the social, cultural, and economic history of a
region central to many aspects of the nation’s development from
colonial times to the 20th century.

The stipend is $2,000. Fellowships are tenable for any one-month
period between June 2011 and May 2012. They support
advanced, postdoctoral, and dissertation research. Deadline for
receipt of applications is March 1, 2011, with a decision to be
made by April 15. For detailed information and application
instructions visit www.librarycompany.org/fellowships. For
information on the Balch and Greenfield fellowships, contact

Tamara Gaskell, (215) 732-6200 x208, e-mail tgaskell@hsp.org.




